Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319 27th. Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto ON M4P 1E4 Telephone: 416- 481-1967 Facsimile: 416- 440-7656 Toll free: 1-888-632-6273 Commission de l'Énergie de l'Ontario

C.P. 2319
27e étage
2300, rue Yonge
Toronto ON M4P 1E4
Téléphone; 416- 481-1967
Télécopieur: 416- 440-7656
Numéro sans frais: 1-888-632-6273



BY E-MAIL

June 22, 2007

Mr. Chris White Vice President and General Manager Erie Thames Powerlines Corporation 280 Elm Street Aylmer, ON N5H 3G3

Dear Mr. White:

Re: Application for a Service Area Amendment Board File Number EB-2007-0659

This letter acknowledges receipt of your application for a Service Area Amendment. The Board has assigned File Number EB-2007-0659 to this matter. Please refer to this number in all future correspondence to the Board regarding this matter.

The Board's document entitled "Filing Requirements for Service Area Amendment Applications" sets out the information the Board requires in order to decide these applications. A copy of the document, published March 12, 2007, is to be found on the Board's website at www.oeb.gov.on.ca

Your application is currently incomplete and cannot be processed until all the information identified in our filing requirements has been provided.

In particular, referring to the above document, the following information is sought:

Paragraph 7.1.4 requirements referring to clear maps showing borders of the applicant, incumbent and any alternative distributors' service areas and facilities

Paragraph 7.2.1 requirements referring to economic and engineering efficiency and infrastructure.

Paragraph 7.3 requirements referring to impacts arising from the proposed service area amendment

The Board will resume processing your application once the above information has been filed. If the above information is not filed within 30 days of the date of this letter, the Board may close the file for this application.

Upon receipt of the required information the Board will issue an acknowledgement letter indicating the expected date on which a decision and/or order may be rendered.

Please file two paper copies of the additional material and an electronic version in Word and in searchable Adobe Acrobat (if available) with the Board Secretary. Electronic copies may be submitted on diskette or by e-mail to boardsec@oeb.gov.on.ca.

Please direct any questions relating to this application to Wilfred Teper, Project Advisor, at 416-440-7719 or e-mail, teperwi@oeb.gov.on.ca

Yours truly,

Original signed by

Peter H. O'Dell Assistant Board Secretary